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Veteran Council Manager to Retire  
From the Council of the Great City Schools 

 
WASHINGTON,  Dec. 13 – After serving as the conference manager for the Council of the Great City 
Schools since 1991, Terry Tabor is retiring, effective December 31.  

Tabor began working at the Council in 1985 as a special projects assistant and in 1991 she became 
the Council’s conference specialist.  In 2002, she was elevated to conference manager.   

Tabor has been responsible for planning and organizing the Council’s two major conferences, the 
Annual Fall Conference and the Legislative/Policy Conference. In addition, she coordinates and 
handles the logistics for several Council conferences held throughout the year, featuring networks 
of school district administrators who meet to discuss best practices.  

“In her position as conference manager, Terry Tabor has done an excellent job managing the 
Council’s conferences and providing an environment that has enabled urban educators from across 
the nation to meet and share information to improve outcomes for urban students,” said Council 
Executive Director Michael Casserly. “Terry has played a critical role in the development and 
success of the organization as it has grown to represent 74 urban school districts and she will truly 
be missed.”  
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